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Monday 22nd April 2013. 
 
 
 
Canoeing Ireland would like to announce the election of the following officers to the 
Executive of Canoeing Ireland at the ADM on Saturday 20th April 2013 last. 
 
Mark Clinton  - President 
Wesley Burke - Member 
Jennie Kilbride - Member 
Willie Irwin - Member 
Kin Siekerman - Member 
 
We would also like to announce that the meeting resolved by motion to re-configure the 
board t as follows: 
 
President 
Secretary 
Treasurer 
Exec Member 
Exec Member 
High Performance Representative Olympic 
Non Olympic High Performance Representative 
Recreational \ General Purpose Representative. 
Regional Representative Munster 
Regional Representative Connaught \ Ulster 
Regional Representative Leinster 
Regional Representative Dublin. 
 
This new model brings Canoeing Ireland more in line with Sports Council Guidelines and is 
regarded by the membership as more representative of canoeing in Ireland generally. 
The transition to this model will not be complete until the next Annual Delegate Meeting. 
 


